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Council to Hold Public Hearing on ______________
The Metropolitan King County Council will hold a public hearing on (DATE) to take testimony on a proposed ordinance transferring ownership to a private party, of an unimproved, one-acre County-owned residential parcel.  This parcel is located in the City of Issaquah on the west side of Highlands Drive NE at 238th Avenue SE (the “Highlands Drive Lot”).  The subject property is identified as Assessor’s Parcel No. 222406-9109.
This lot was part of a larger parcel purchased by the Roads Services Division in 2000 in conjunction with the Sammamish Plateau Access Road (the “SPAR project”) which linked Highway I-90 with the Sammamish Plateau.  That project was completed in August, 2003.  The area of the subject parcel was annexed by the City of Issaquah in March 2008.  
Copies of the proposed ordinance are available upon request from the Clerk of the King County Council, Room 1200, King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue, Seattle, WA 98104, telephone 206-296-1020.  The ordinance is also available on the Internet at http://www.metrokc.gov/mkcc/clerk.

The public hearing on the proposal to transfer will be held before the full council at the King County Courthouse, Room 1001 on (DATE) at (TIME).  

